## Town of Covington Monthly Meeting of Covington Town Board March 14, 2017

The monthly meeting of Covington Town Board was held on Tuesday March 14 at the Town Hall. Present were Councilpersons Larry Warren, Rod Cummins, Sharon West and Paul Tobias. Also present were Supervisor Jerry Davis, Town Clerk Amy Wiedrich and resident Dave Johnson.

Pledge of allegiance opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

On a motion of Councilperson Warren, seconded by Councilperson West the following resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0 ABSENT 0 ABSTAIN 0 RESOLVED to accept the February 14 minutes

On a motion of Councilperson Tobias, seconded by Councilperson Cummins the following resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0 ABSENT 0 ABSTAIN 0 RESOLVED to approve paying general bills 28 thru 41 totaling \$8153.82

On a motion of Councilperson West, seconded by Councilperson Warren the following resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0 ABSENT 0 ABSTAIN 0 RESOLVED to approve paying highway bills 19 thru 29 totaling \$8804.00

### ZONING- Alan Rudgers ABSENT

#### **DEPUTY SUPERVISOR-Paul Tobias**

- Highway check #5468 has not been cashed
- All other bills are paid and cleared

#### **SUPERVISOR- JERRY DAVIS**

<ul> <li>Supervisor Davis submitted report on</li> </ul>	town monies
Highway Checking	\$15,843.88
General Checking	
Trust and Agency Checking	
General Money Market	\$302,908.89
Highway Money Market	
	\$948,260.67

- Dave Johnson led the pledge at the Board of Supervisors meeting- He represented the town very well
- ECMC will now be affiliated with Wyoming County Hospital
- Planning board meeting has been cancelled for tonight
- The new website is up and running..... Townofcovington.com
- Following a brief discussion and a motion of Councilperson Cummins, seconded by Councilperson Tobias the following resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0 ABSENT 0 ABSTAIN
- 8.) RESOLVED to approve continuing to have Devin Northrup mow the lawn at the Town Hall

# Town of Covington Monthly Meeting of Covington Town Board March 14, 2017

- Following a brief discussion and a motion of Councilperson West, seconded by Councilperson Cummins the following resolution was ADOPTED AYES 5 NAYS 0 ABSENT 0 ABSTAIN 0
- 9.) RESOLVED to continue with same arrangement with Pearl Creek Cemetery of paying their liability insurance and getting town gas to mow the cemetery
  - The Fire hall was opened for a short time as a warming station during the wind storm
  - Attended a water meeting in Genesee County- it is very expensive.. we are still working on it and exploring different avenues

Highway Superintendent Mike Bell entered the meeting at 8:20 p.m.

Discussion ensued regarding the windstorm and the power outages. The town barn had some damage—The furnace blew and the radio was damaged. Hardy's will be out to repair the furnace. Mike went and bought a couple heaters... one for each building.

 Supervisor Davis would like to get new generators for both buildings- He will look into a possible grant for this

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

 A majority of us are up for election this year- Would like to possibly have the caucus a little earlier

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.